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26 people attended the March 18th ESBA membership
meeting! Everyone enjoyed Josh Haas's presentation
about his BIG Bike Year. He said his best bird was a Red
Crossbill. He had 201 species, biked 1,655 miles around
the county (which is about the distance from Monroe to
Key West, FL!), saw 92.7% of all reported Barry County
birds, and spent 159 hours on his bike (6.6 continuous
days, 1 bird for every 8.23 miles). Whew! Congrats, Josh!
By the way, Josh will be leading some trips during the
Michigan Audubon Cerulean Warbler Festival in Barry
County this June (see pg. 2 for link).

ESBA president Anne Smith welcomed new attendees Bob
and Sande LaFaut (new ESBA Facebook members, too),
and Chris and Barry Eitel. People came from as far as
Farmington Hills! Welcome, all!

Raffle Winners: Mary Woodruff won A Guide to Birding,
donated by Jan Morrow; Kathy Rohmyer won two bird
prints, donated by Lorna Eddings; Gene Naujock won the
maple-walnut muffins donated by Carolyn Boellner.

Hospitality: Thanks, Karen Potts & Jackie Copeland, for
providing the refreshments!
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APRIL MEETING
(FINAL MEETING OF THE SEASON)

Speaker: Join us for our final meeting of the season,
featuring Oakland Audubon Society president Don
Burlett presenting “Attu—The Great Adventure.” From
Wikipedia: “Attu is the westernmost and largest island
in the Near Islands group of the Aleutian Islands of
Alaska, and the westernmost point of land relative to
Alaska, the United States, and North America.” Attu has
been uninhabited since August 2010. Don visited Attu
in 1996 and 1998, and will describe the scenery and
birds, and how the trips were conducted. Visiting Attu
allowed American Birding Association birders a chance
to add Asian birds to their ABA lists and meet birders
from all over the US. Access to Attu is now greatly
restricted: this presentation might be your only chance
to see what it’s like there!

Raffle: Bird-related items are needed for this monthly
club fundraiser; give donations (no books, please) to
Carolyn at the meeting.

Meeting Info: Wednesday, April 15, Membership
meeting 7:00 pm; Featured Presentation 7:30 pm;
room 201 Life Science Building, Monroe County
Community College.

I"#$ BOARD ANNOUNCEMENTS

* NO MAY MEETINGS, not for the Board nor for the general membership. The next Board meeting will be September 2,
and the next membership meeting will be September 16.

* Visit our website and Facebook page for current announcements, field trip notices, and local bird sightings!

* Anne has noticed that the American Birding Association’s bird of the year is the Green Heron, which has been the
ESBA logo since 1986 when the club was formed! She is going to write and tell them the history of our birding club.

* The River Rouge Birding Observatory (RRBO) has had their funding cut and in order to band birds (50 banding days
per year), they needed donations toward the $20,000 deficit. 15 members at the last membership meeting approved
sending them $300! ESBA received a very touching thank you letter from Julie Craves, Supervisor of Avian Research,
stating that our donation brought them to within $51 of the goal set for not triggering further cuts to their operations!
Julie also said that our ESBA logo is now on their website as a link showing us as a current major sponsor! We are
very grateful to our membership for allowing us to provide these funds for bird conservation. Thank you, ESBA
members! To learn about the RRBO, visit rrbo.org

* The Friends of Magee Marsh are looking for donations for phase 3 of the boardwalk restoration ($160,000 needed).
No state funds are available, so donations are vital! If every visitor donated $4-5, the job would be funded
completely! Mail checks to: The Friends of Magee Marsh, P.0O. Box 92, Port Clinton, OH 43452. To join Friends of
Magee Marsh is only $8!! Visit friendsofmageemarsh.org.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
ESBA Field Trip Day

4139 Girdham Road (2 miles west of Toledo Express Airport), Swanton
(Entrances off Wilkins Road, SR 64 and SR 2)

Saturday, April 18, 9 am at Mallard Lake/Window on Wildlife

If you haven’t been to Oak Openings Metropark in Swanton, OH, in
a while, now is your chance! After birding the metropark and having
lunch, birders will visit Wildwood Metropark (Toledo). Let Anne
(734.621.3209) or Karen (313.802.1081) know if you plan to
attend!

Biggest Week in American Birding
May 8 - 17,2015

Northwestern Ohio
A 10-day birding event featuring workshops, guided birding
activities, half-day birding bus tours, keynote speakers, Woodcock
Extravaganzas, daily walks at the Magee Marsh boardwalk and
other area birding hotspots, evening keynote presentations, and
presentations on world birding. Birding guru Kenn Kaufman will be
teaching several bird identification classes!

Check out http://www.biggestweekinamericanbirding.com to see
the extensive festival schedule, and register for events.

Michigan Audubon Society

*  Whitefish Point Bird Observatory Spring Fling—April 24-26.
To register: wpbo.org

e Tawas Point Birding Festival—May 14-17. For info:
tawasbirdfest.com

* Cerulean Warbler Weekend—]June 5-7, Barry County, MI. For
info: ceruleanwarbler.com

e Midwest Birding Symposium—Sept. 10-13, Bay City, MI
Registration will open soon, but if you know you are going, you
can make hotel reservations at the Double Tree Hilton for $129
plus tax and mention the Symposium for that room rate. They
have city and lake-view rooms (same charge; book early):
989.891.6000. Karen will post to our ESBA Facebook page
when registration is open. There is a Facebook page for this
symposium also—Like it if interested. For all info:
midwestbirding.org

PICNIC AT CROSSWINDS MARSH!
Wednesday, June 10t

Birding 5:30-6:30 pm, potluck 6:30 pm. Bring a dish to share & your
own tableware & drink. No electricity or grills available.

Fimggod 1"#$! 1"#35%

15 people attended the field trip to the
U of M Museum of Natural History hosted
by Janet Hinshaw on Saturday, March
28th! There are over 200,000 bird
specimens located in her lab. Janet
provided trays of Rusty and Brewer's
Blackbirds for comparison; Lincoln,
Swamp, Henslow, Nelsons, and Saltmarsh
Sparrows; Vermillion Flycatchers,
Kirtland's Warblers, and hummingbirds;
extinct birds, such as the Ivory-billed
Woodpecker, Imperial Woodpecker,
Carolina  Parakeet, Dusky Seaside
Sparrow, Passenger Pigeon, Eskimo
Curlew, Heath Hen, Columbian Grebe and
Bachman's Warbler; and accommodated
group requests for Magnificent
Frigatebird, California Condor, and Colima
Warbler with a ground nest/egg specimen
(only seen in Big Bend National Park). A
group lunch was enjoyed nearby at the
Red Hawk Bar and Grill, with Janet joining
us! Anne, Bob, Karen and Jackie birded
the Belleville area on their way home and
saw their first-of-season Osprey, a singing
Eastern Meadowlark, and a Horned Grebe
at Belleville Lake.

Our own Bob Pettit will be
speaking on “Beginning Birding”
at the Carleton Branch of the
Monroe County Library on April
29t at 7pm. He is presenting to a
garden club, but this event is
open to the public and FREE!
Bring binoculars and field guides!
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